## **BCI CIVIC MEETING MINUTES** NOVEMBER 7, 2018

Everybody stood for the Pledge of Allegiance. The meeting was call to order by the president. The Members of the Dunkin Donut group were introduced and they explained in detail the plans for the easement to the residents. This was followed by a question and answer period.

The minutes for October 2, 2018 were read and a motion to approve as read was made, seconded and all approved. Copies of the crime report and county code report were made available for residents to take.

The chairman of the election committee reported the results of the election which were: Gail President, Tim Vice President, Donna Treasurer and Colleen Director. All three amendments on the referendum were passed by 80%.

New Business: A resident ask why we raised the hall rental. We changed the security for evening parties to having a police officer instead of a security guard. They have the authority to handle any problems that arise. This is better for the safety of the community. We discussed in length different options for improvements to the building. These prices are on a trial basis for now and will be addressed in a few months.

We discussed at length the referendum that was just voted on. We discovered in order to be more clear we should have listed the existing paragraphs, what we wanted to change them to and what the difference

is and the reason for making the change. There is a question about the meaning of word (shall) several
times in the bylaws that needs to be addressed and checked with the lawyer before taking the next step.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:08.

Respectfully,

Barbara Smith